CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION 7:00 P.M.
MONDAY, APRIL 18, 2022
REGULAR SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Mayor Young called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Mayor Young, Councilors Barton, Mather, Freeman, Lowry, and Young. 

COUNCIL ABSENT:   Councilor Johannessen.
STAFF PRESENT:
 Administrator/Recorder Evans and Finance Deputy Recorder Bennett.
STAFF ABSENT:
 None.
IV.
AGENDA REVIEW AND/OR ADDITIONS:

None.
IV.
CONSENT CALENDAR:
1. Approval of minutes for March 21,2022.
2. Quarterly financial reports.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to approve the minutes from March 21, 2022 and the first quarter financial reports. Mayor Young, Councilors Barton, Young, Mather, Freeman, and Lowry voted “yes.”  No “nays.”  The motion carried.

V.
COUNCIL BUSINESS:
1. Event Permit for Marilyn Chandler Celebration of Life.
There has been a request to rent the park, stage front, portable sound system and pavilion on Saturday May 7, 2022, from 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. for a Celebration of the Life of Marilyn Chandler.  Marilyn has been a long time member of the Canyonville community.
Since they believe there will be over 100 people in attendance, they are required to obtain approval of an event permit.  The permit is basically a formality since they do not plan to have any vendors, alcohol, loud music or need to close any streets.  They will utilize the existing parking within the park area.

Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Lowry seconded a motion to approve the event permit for the Celebration of the Life of Marilyn Chandler on May 7, 2022, from 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Mayor Young, Councilors Barton, Young, Mather, Freeman, and Lowry voted “yes.”  No “nays.”  The motion carried.
2.  Small City Allotment Grant for the Hamlin Bridge.
With a great deal of research on the Hamlin Bridge it was found that the bridge was construct in 1971 by Douglas County.  When many of the properties on Hamlin were annexed into the City during 1979 the bridge became the responsibility of the City of Canyonville.  Staff worked with the County’s Bridge Inspector Tiffany Netz to determine that the critical rating was due to a bent footing.  Currently the footing is not undermined, but that could occur during a big flood event.  We have an estimate from the engineers that the work for additiona of riprap and improvements to the abutment slopes will cost approximately $170,000.00.  
The City is currently working with ODOT to see if we could utilize the Small City Allotment Grant for this repair.  It is staffs hope to be awarded a $100,000.00 grant and the remaining money come from the street capital improvement fund.  The program requires Council to adopt a resolution of support and commitment with the grant application.  Resolution No. 692 identifies the Hamlin Bridge as the City’s small city allotment project and certifies that it qualifies for funding.

Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor  Lowry seconded a motion to adopt the Resolution No. 638 identifying the Hamlin Bridge repair as the City’s Small City Allotment project.  Mayor Young, Councilors Barton, Young, Mather, Freeman, and Lowry voted “yes.”  No “nays.”  The motion carried.
VI.
REPORTS:


1.    Sheriff’s Office Report.

Last month the Sheriff’s office received 313 calls for service.  Of those calls they had 35 police reports, 23 arrests – 10 of which were fugitives.  The had 34 traffice stops and 11 citations given.  Administrator Evans asked if the Sheriff’s office had a speed sign they could place at the north end of town for those that do not slow down.  He said he would have it set up as soon as he can.  They have been citing people about the trash they have under the bridges.
2.  Administrator’s Report.
The state Clean Water Act is requiring Cities to have a plan for cleaning up any water ways that are listed on the state polluted waters list.  The South Umpqua River is one that is listed as requiring a plan for the Umpqua Basin area.  Staff completed a plan in September of 2021.  One of the items identified in the plan was for the City to create a storm water map.  There is grant money available for creating maps.  Winston, Oakland and Canyonville  have jointly applied to hire a consultant to creat the maps.  There is no match for the grant. 

The City engineers are preparing the bid documents for the two blocks of Canyon Street that front 
the park.  The City received a small city allotment grant for this project last year.

The ARPA funds annual report of expenditures is due by the end of April.  The City received approximately $200,000.00 under the America Recovery Act and so far we have committed to expenditures totaling $160,000.00.  The City has assisted Forest Glen under the larger user assistance program with approximately $8,000.00 to date.  We have also contracted to spend $148,000.00 for the SCADA.
The budget has been completed and the first budget meeting is set for May 9, 2022.
There have been no new meetings regarding the County sidewalk project.  The County has had a team of surveyors out surveying the right of ways and possibly working on preliminary plans for the project.
VII.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:


Budget Committee Meeting – Monday, May 9, 2022
Planning Commission Meeting - Wednesday, May 11, 2022

Council Meeting –Monday, May 16, 2022
VIII.
ADJOURNMENT:

Mayor Young adjourned the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

ATTEST:




















Jake Young, Mayor
Janelle Evans, City Administrator/Recorder
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